THIS IS A DECISION PAPER

TO:

Hardin County Board Of Education Members

FROM:

Dr. Richard Hughes, Superintendent

DATE:

February 16, 2006

SUBJECT:
Recommendation for an Architect for the re-roofing projects.

In the past we have been using Tremco for our roofing projects under a pre-bid contract. This has been approved by KDE Buildings and Grounds for several years. Recently, however, KDE has informed us that they would no longer approve this process without a formal bid. KDE has no problem with Tremco’s performance, but are concerned that vendors may be trying to avoid competition in the capital construction procedures.  We must therefore select an architect, approve bid specs, and bid the Meadow View and Bluegrass roofing projects scheduled for this spring. Gregory Winn, one of two roofing architects who submitted proposal has prepared bid specifications for the two projects. Winn is one of the architects who have written specs for past Tremco projects. After Board approval, the architect contract and bid specs must be approved by KDE. We hope to get KDE approval and bid the projects in time for the Board to award the bids at the March meeting. This will allow time to order materials and start the installation as soon as school is out and the projects can be completed during the summer. The results will be the same as in the past but the KDE approval at each step adds at least two months to the time schedule.

Recommendation:

Select Gregory J. Winn as the roofing architect for the Meadow View and Bluegrass re-roofing projects and approve bid specs for the projects.

Motion:

I move that the Hardin County Board of Education select Gregory J. Winn as the roofing architect for the Meadow View and Bluegrass re-roofing projects and approve bid specs for the projects.

